
 
 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole  
Chair 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515  
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

May 2, 2025  
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Teller County Wastewater Expansion project in fiscal year 2025. 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the  Teller County Government located at 12047 
W. US Hwy 24, Davide, CO 80814. 
 
The funding would be used for expanding the wastewater plant’s capacity to 120,000 gallons per 
day and would move treatment works out of a defined floodplain area. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would bring the plant into compliance and aid in the 
building of new affordable housing without increasing rates.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 
VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Brittany Pettersen  
Member of Congress 
 
 


